# <u>Land and Water iCAP Team November Meeting Agenda + Notes</u>

\*\*\*Meeting notes are blue; action items are highlighted \*\*\*

Friday, November 22<sup>nd</sup>

9:00 am - 10 am; Teams Meeting

Attendees: Natalie Reed, Brent Lewis, Colleen Ruther, Morgan White, Yesenia Adrianzen, Justin Vozzo, Sheri Glowinski, Layne Knoche, Jonathon Mosley, Betsy Richardson, Adam Dolezal, Lillian Gilbert

## 1) Milkweed Updates

- a. We have the seeds, but they have not been planted yet, will be planted soon
- b. Pollinarium might use extra seeds to create pollinator care packages for students etc
- c. We have planted several milkweed plants around campus in areas such as Dorner Pond
- d. Codie Sterner has the list of where the milkweed plants are planted and where to plant the seeds
- e. Updating the pollinator map and figuring out if we should add more pollinator plants around campus
- f. Project almost completed

## 2) iCAP Objectives Updates

- a. Brent is working on iCAP objectives and is almost done and close to finishing
- b. These will be submitted to Morgan, Jenn, and Miriam and take the objective suggestions to the iCAP working group to work on the full 2025 iCAP
- c. The objectives we are working on are suggestions to the final plan

### 3) Campus IPM Plan

- a. Contacting athletics and campus rec
- b. Document with ACES IPM plan
- c. Going to post the plan online in the portal so it is findable
- d. Adding the ACES IPM plan into the F&S plan to make one full IPM plan and posting it on the iCAP portal to be more accessible online
- e. Someone is going to have to carry on this plan and contact acquire IPM information from Athletics and Campus Rec
  - i. Contact Athletics department Dan Thomas (Jonathon Mosley)
  - ii. Contact Campus Rec department (Jonathon Mosley)
    - 1. Concerned about what they are doing on campus, worried about the golf courses but focus is going to be centered around the contiguous campus

### 4) Engaging with other Universities about gray water and plumbing

a. Likely going to be an iCAP objective but even if it isn't, we should continue this conversation

- b. Plumbing code at the university does not allow the use of gray water for things such as flushing toilets so we need to work with other to lobby the university to make these plumbing changes
  - i. Katie Sperl and Lisa Peacock are good contacts to work on this issue with to discuss how we can work to change this issue
  - ii. Invite them to a future meeting to talk about this and learn about our options (Natalie)
- c. Would love to get this plumbing addition in the standards to make it required for everyone to follow during future building projects
  - i. Lisa oversees the standards so could give good input on this issue
- d. Betsy has set up a meeting to talk about the rainwater management plan and Morgan is setting up a meeting with the city to talk about plumbing
- e. Figuring out what we want to share in our meeting with others involved with helping with these plans
- f. Still working on rainwater management plan

### 5) Bee Campus

- a. Bee campus committee of students was created but lost momentum, so it is getting put back on track
- b. Charged a new committee to talk about what to do and how to do it in terms of working towards getting recertification as a Bee Campus
- c. This information needs to be submitted by February to still be considered as a Bee Campus
- d. Going to submit for both 2023 and 2024 as a Bee Campus
- e. Brent is currently the chair of this committee, but this position will change as Brent leaves
- f. The committee created is just to make sure the certification is completed every year
- g. Looking for a new chair for this Bee committee
  - i. Bob (Robert) Schooley is a recommendation to lead this committee

#### 6) Florida and Orchard Prairie

- a. The person who was taking care of and managing this prairie has retired so they are looking for someone who is interested in helping to manage this area
- b. Would like to increase these areas and increase management and care but it requires a lot of funding to do
- c. Want more people who can take care of and manage the prairie lands that are on and around campus
  - i. Some of these are departmental responsibilities and some are simply not taken care of